MINUTES FOR MARCH 21, 2018

New Castle Cemetery Trustees monthly meeting at New Castle Town Hall, 3.30
p.m.

Present: Jim Cerny, Holly Fraumeni, Terri Golter, Carol White,
1 - The February minutes were approved.
2.1 — There are no budget changes from last month.

3.1 — We submitted a warrant article to the Selectboard for consideration and it was
recommended by them and will go on the warrant for the town meeting. This article will
allow the Cemetery Trustees to spend money from our cemetery accounts currently
being held by the Trustees of the Trust Funds.

3.2 — The second public hearing was held on whether the town will accept the small
piece of land from Mr. Hughes (Laurie Clark) to be added to the Riverside Cemetery.
No one from the public spoke on the article. Next, the select board needs to give their
approval and that meeting will happen in two weeks. Jim will follow up with Laurie Clark
to be sure everything is OK with her and Mr. Hughes to transfer this land to us.

3.3 — Quinlan Memorials is handling the gravestones for the Bowker/Whitman lots.
Nothing will happen until spring.

3.4 — Allison & Henry Stebbins sent in a check to purchase a lot at Oceanside but no lot
was specified. Jim will call them about their choice of lot.

5.1 — Carol is working with Historic New England to have a fence installed between
Henry’s Market and the Frost Cemetery-about 34 feet long. There is $600 in the trust
fund to pay for this. Carol contacted Upright Fence but until all the snowstorms stop, we
can’t go any further with this project.

5.2 — Mark Lacasse is a prospective buyer of Russ Cox’s property. He has been
advised of the location of the cemetery on that property.

Locke Family Cemetery — Terri is still waiting for paperwork from Michael Call regarding
whether there is or is not a cemetery on his property at the corner of Walton, Locke and
Davidson Roads.

Terri wants to contact Mr. Bill Binnie to see if he still wants the cemetery lots he
purchased in Oceanside or if he wants to sell them back to us. However, she’s having a
hard time finding a phone number for him but will continue to work on this.



Carol will run for re-election as a Cemetery Trustee for the upcoming three-year term as
long as the meeting time can be changed to 3 p.m. instead of 3.30 p.m. We agreed to
change the time.

We voted to purchase a trail camera to use in the Frost Cemetery due to the garden
waste again being deposited in the cemetery.
Next Meeting: April 18 at 3 p.m. NOTE CHANGE OF TIME

Carol White, Secretary



